
June 27, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:02 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Alison Till, Jan Blosser, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox.  BBP homeowner Peter Paine was also in attendance, no other homeowners were present.

6:01 PM.  HOA Open Forum

Peter Paine expressed his appreciation to the HOA for all that it does for the BBP community. 

6:02 PM.  Review and approval of May 2011 BOD minutes.

The copies (“track changes” and changes accepted versions) of the May BOD minutes in the meeting package were examined. Jerry provided the missing addresses related to the lawn care company.  John made a motion, Jerry seconded, to accept the updated minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  John agreed to update and distribute the final copy of the minutes.

6:04 PM.  Management Report.

Kim reported that 5034 PA (the property that recently had the on site public auction) would be closing soon, other than that there was nothing else of consequence to report.

6:05 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim passed out copies of an unsolicited offer from a local law firm about a “know your rights” seminar; he recommended that the BOD read it later.  Jim also mentioned that HRT was looking for volunteers to assist with the opening of the TIDE light rail system.  

Community information distribution - Jim brought up a BBP resident’s request for access to the information that TPS had solicited with the HOA annual fee mailing, he thought that a separate letter with the upcoming annual meeting announcement would be a good method.  Jan suggested as an alternative an earlier email to the community with various disclosure levels offered.  Jim recalled a recent problem with a BBP list being used for commercial purposes by a resident.  Jan noted that East Beach had information to be shared with BBP and wondered what would be the best approach to distributing it to the BBP community.  Jim recommended using the BBP HOA website.  Jan asked about Fred Sciulli’s lawyer registration status in Virginia, Jim responded that Fred is certified by the military.  John recommended that TPS send an email, like Jan had suggested, but use the bcc feature of email addressing and send it to only those residents that had OK’d email HOA correspondence.  Jan asked how information to be distributed to BBP be screened, Jerry thought it should go to the BOD and then it could be posted (and possibly emailed) if the BOD didn’t see any problem with the subject matter.

Jim described the 8 foot leash requirement for allowing dogs on the beach and in the water and noted that the Norfolk police would be rigorously enforcing it this summer.  Jerry questioned whether the USCG or the City actually had jurisdiction over the water. 
Recycle cans - Jim reported that the City was applying decals and installing lift bars on the old, blue SPSA cans.
Traffic - Jim mentioned that there will likely be increased traffic flow in our area with the opening of the Coastal Living - Ultimate Beach House in East Beach in the July through November timeframe.  Jim also said that he would contact the East Beach HOA POCs regarding any future East Beach jogging event blocking BBP access.
6:25 PM.  Treasurers Report.
Alison said she would provide whatever signatures were required to open the new CDs.  Kim said that she would find out the location of the last bank that was used for CDs.  John asked what bank was planned for the new CDs and the BOD responded that it would be The Bank of the Commonwealth.
6:27 PM.  ARB Report.
Kim noted that there were no new applications submitted.  Jim passed on that there has been no new activity on Ken Stepka’s adjacent lot which had been the subject of much discussion at last month’s BOD meeting.
6:28 PM.  Old Business.

Violation Enforcement Process – Jerry went over the draft enforcement procedure resolution he had developed and will distribute it to the BOD for their review and comment.  Alison objected to the portion of it that would have the HOA taking over repairs of properties.  Jim pointed out that the purpose of the updated procedure is to establish a timeline for the enforcement process.  John proposed a possible alternative and will supply it to the BOD as part of the review and comment effort.

Status of easement and encroachment agreements – Jim reported on the results of the meeting he had with Mr. Inman related to his review of the draft agreements.  Alison inquired if the 2nd wall committee was no longer required; Jim said that it was on hold for now.  Jan asked if there were any plans to approach the BBP HOA members about making the wall common interest, Jim said no.  Jim said that he was now waiting for the final versions to be available after they had been presented and approved by the City Council.
Storage of vehicles – Jim tabled this matter for the time being.

Bushes on the beach entrance walkway – the City is responsible for keeping them trimmed.
Parking – Jim relayed a discussion he had with a Norfolk Police officer that told him that no trailers or unlicensed vehicles were allowed on City streets or in driveways.

Signs - Jim reiterated the problems with hanging signs.  Kim added that when she has contacted the realty companies responsible they usually have been responsive to her requests to correct the problem.  John asked if the bi-weekly inspection process could handle identification of suspect signs, Jim thought that was a possibility.

7:07 PM.  New Business.

Tool bag – use of phone or email is OK.

Annual meeting preparations – Jim asked the BOD to come up with recommended annual meeting topics and be prepared to discuss them at the next BOD meeting.  He also asked Kim to check if the Bank board room was available on November 15th and if it wasn’t to check with the OV Library.

Next BOD meeting – Jan will not be available on July 18th so it was agreed that the next BOD meeting would be on July 25th.  All agreed that there would be no BOD meeting in August.  Jim mentioned that the proposed dates for additional BOD meetings were September 19th and October 17th.

Alison brought up a new issue related to her neighbor’s objection to her dogs being anywhere around their median.  Unfortunately there is nothing in the BBP bylaws related to unfriendly or uncooperative neighbors.
Peter Paine asked the BOD what those people who live on the wall think about its status; Jim told him that the majority of those owners want the HOA to maintain the wall.

Satellite dishes – The question was raised whether or not and ARB application was required.  Jerry pointed out that ARB options may be limited due to FCC dictated location requirements for the dishes.

7:25 PM Executive Session.
Jim moved and Alison seconded to shift to the Executive Session.  
The new construction house on BP has changed the roof material from metal to shingles; there were no BOD objections raised to the change.
The Issue with 9571 BP was discussed at some length, TPS will be notifying the owner about the issue.

At 7:57 PM Jim moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jan and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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